BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY
MONDAY OCTOBER 28, 2024
AT 9 AM


Members present Marla Flowers, Mary Howard-Hamilton, Jim Nichols, Terry Hogan and Ron Hodge

OLD BUSINESS

1. Approve Minutes from Board of Public Works and Safety Meeting October 15, 2024
Mary Howard-Hamilton made a motion to approve; this was seconded by Ron Hodge and approved by the Board.


NEW BUSINESS


1. SUIT AUTHORIZATION
Terry Hogan made a motion to approve; this was seconded by Jim Nichols and approved by the Board.

2.Request from Vigo County YMCA to close 1st Street form Farrington to Eagle Street on February 8, 2025 from 9:30 AM to 12 PM during ANNUAL HEART THROB 5K RACE
Based on positive recommendations from the Department of Engineering, the Street Department and the Traffic Division of the Terre Haute Police Department Mary Howard-Hamilton made a motion to approve; this was seconded by Ron Hodge and approved by the Board.

3. Request from Crossroads Events to close curbside lanes of Northbound Blakely Avenue from Wabash to Locust – West Lawrin from Poplar to Springfield Dr – Springfield Drive from West Lawrin to East Lawrin – East Lawrin from Poplar to Springfield Drive on December 14th from 10 AM to 2 PM during REINDEER RUN
The Board was informed the only street they wanted to close is Blakely, the rest will be trail and sidewalks. Based on positive recommendations from the Street Department and the Department of Engineering Terry Hogan made a motion to approve; this was seconded by Mary Howard-Hamilton and approved by the Board.

4. Change Order #2 – Rea Park Clubhouse Renovation
This change order is for Power to the temporary building ($12,321.00) and concrete around the building ($9,999.00). Based on a recommendation from the Department of Engineering Jim Nichols made a motion to approve; this was seconded by Mary Howard-Hamilton and approved by the Board.

5. Payroll
Mary Howard-Hamilton made a motion to certify the payroll registers based on the recommendation of the Department Heads and the City Controller subject to the appropriation of funds; this was seconded by Ron Hodge and approved by the Board.

6. Claims
Ron Hodge made a motion to certify the claims based on the recommendation of the Department Heads and the City Controller subject to the appropriation of funds; this was seconded by Jim Nichols and approved by the Board.

7. Health Insurance Renewal
The Board was informed that the City is going with AIM Medical Trust, they are a self-funded insurance pool managed by Aim and governed by a 13 member, elected and appointed Board of Trustees. Pooling involves cities and towns joining together as one large group. The members own the Trust and share the assets to: Spread risk over multiple entities for year to year stability, maximize clout in the marketplace and use the many opportunities to lower costs and improve results with plan customization and unique offerings.  Initial Aim Medical Trust Membership is a three-year commitment, year to year after.  Mary Howard-Hamilton made a motion to approve; this was seconded by Jim Nichols and approved by the Board.

8. Request to Paint Signal Boxes (1) Poplar and Fruitridge (2) 5th and Ohio
Terry Hogan made a motion to approve; this was seconded by Mary Howard-Hamilton and approved by the Board.

9. Request to Transfer Equipment to Terre Haute Wastewater Utility from Terre Haute Street Department
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Board was informed the Street Department had two (2) non- working chippers that WWTP repaired and they would like to transfer these to WWTP. Ron Hodge made a motion to approve; this was seconded by Jim Nichols and approved by the Board.

10. Request from NAACP to close Lafayette Avenue between Maple and Phillips on November 8th from 4 PM to 10 PM during TASTE OF TERRE HAUTE
Based on positive recommendations from the Department of Engineering and the Street Department Terry Hogan made a motion to approve; this was seconded by Ron Hodge and approved by the Board.

There being no further business Mary Howard-Hamilton made a motion to approve; this was seconded by Ron Hodge and approved by the Board.



Robin A Drummy, Administrator
BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY





NEXT MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY IS TUESDAY NOVEMBER 12TH AT 9 AM
